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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
What a joy it is to be (almost) free of the COVID restrictions. 
Thanks be to God.

Our special appeal for the project of the year has raised 
$13,225.00, what a marvellous result.  Donations from our 
generous members and branches totalled $4155.00, thank 
you.  In addition, we received $6,500.00 from InvoCare Aus-
tral, a wonderful gesture indeed.

We held our first Council meeting for many months on 9th 
November.  It was great to get together and catch up on 
all the news.  The Council approved the establishment of a 
2-year scholarship costing $15,000.00 to support a Catholic 
girl from a low socio-economic family through school years 
11 and 12. This project will be co-ordinated through Delaney 
College at Granville, a school we have had previous deal-
ings with.

A project of the year 4 years ago donated $14,000.00 to 
Bourke Parish to be applied for structural work on the En-
gonea Church.  That work could not be undertaken and the 
Vicar General of Wilcannia Forbes Diocese, Fr Don Gunn, 
asked if these funds could be applied for urgent and essen-
tial repairs to the Bourke Presbytery. The Council approved 
that work variation.

We have been fortunate that with expert advice and action 
by our Solicitors, and with mitigation agreement of Sue Hal-
liday, we have recovered all of the money misappropriated 
from Marian Court.  After all legal and other expenses were 
paid we received $597,337.12.



  
This has enabled funding for the school scholarship project and 
will be available for future CWL projects.

Because of the COVID situation the Council has decided it is 
not practical to hold elections this year and has confirmed avail-
able Executive office holders with the exemption of Sally Fen-
nell, in their respective positions for 2022.  

Jay Turner was appointed WUCWO International Secretary in 
place of Sally Fennell who could not stand because she has 
joined CWL National as Secretary.  A special thank you to Sally 
who has worked tirelessly for CWL Sydney in many roles over 
very many years.

We have decided that, subject to COVID restrictions, our open-
ing Mass and catered luncheon will be held on 8th February 
2022. The cost of lunch will be $30.00 per head. More informa-
tion mid-January.

On a sad note, God has taken to himself Pete Quirk (husband 
of Tex) and Bryan Chester (husband of Loretta). Our sincere 
condolences to Tex and Loretta. Please keep our sick and de-
ceased members and their families in your prayers.

I wish you all a happy and blessed Christmas, with good health 
and much happiness throughout the Christmas season.

God bless,
Margaret Blomfield
President
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Dear Members of the CWL, 
 
First, may I take this opportunity to wish you all a very blessed, holy, 
and joy-filled Christmas. It has been another testing and trying year 
for all of us. Please God, as we now turn our minds to the great-
est mystery of human history, the Incarnation of God as man, we 
can draw new hope for the future. For, as St Thomas Aquinas once 
said, “there is nothing that can be thought of that is more marvellous 
than this divine accomplishment: that the true God, the son of God, 
should become true man.” If this is the case – which it most certainly 
is – then, nothing else can be a greater source of hope — hope for 
ourselves and hope for the future of the CWL. 
It can be hard to focus our minds and hearts upon the Incarnation, 
in the same way many of us likely find it hard to focus our minds and 
hearts at Mass. Because the sad reality is that many people meas-
ure the value of something by its ability to “entertain us”; “distract 
us”; “make us feel alive…” And so, our culture – with few excep-
tions – recoils from the idea of the Incarnation (and the Eucharist) 
because these, the greatest events in human history, happen in 
silence. Silence within our culture is synonymous with emptiness 
and with boredom. Whereas noise and activity, fun and frivolity, are 
equated with life. Hence, we find people are continually needing to 
be “logged in” to the world of technology; distracted by loud music 
and social media — as if they are afraid to be silent and still and 
confront the emptiness of life.  
Christ enters our world in silence — God comes to us in silence. Je-
sus does this deliberately because it is precisely the loneliness, the 
emptiness, and the meaningless of a world without faith that Christ 
wants to redeem; to give us all hope. Silence thus becomes full of 
meaning in Jesus. 
For Catholics, then, it is in silence that we actually discover true 
hope — And, of course, that’s not to say words are not important for 
us (they really are). The point is that our words are never enough.
May I encourage all of you, then, amidst the busyness and frenet-
icism of this season, to find time for silence and stillness. For, as I 
said, this is where you and I will find new hope, new meaning, and 
new purpose both in our own lives but also for the CWL. I really 
hope this new year of grace, 2022, can finally be a time for us to 
begin to reimagine and reinvigorate this wonderful organisation. But 
silence and stillness is where the greatest things begin…

Fr Gregory Morgan
Chaplain

FROM THE CHAPLAIN
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 Announcements:
 

•	 Fee’s are due for next year. $35 for branch members and $40 Diocesean.

Thank you to all who have donated to our project of the year.
Here are some recent donations received for 2021/22 Order 

of Malta Community Van

Chris McKirdy, Sally Fennell, Sandra Skarsky, Viki Pompor, Tex Quirk, Margaret Blomfield, 
Enfield Branch, Marian Wilson, Margaret Bouffler, Kathryn Wojcicki, Jenny Haynes, Sheila 
Aviet, Judith Reid, Anonymous, Merle Smith, Ryde Branch, Eleanor McDonald, Peakhurst 
Branch, Annette Rowley, Pat Castellan, Concord West Branch, Marion Ryan, Jay Turner, 
Sybille Duane, Pat and Jennifer Toohey, Teresa Wong, Maria Di Giantommaso, Yolanda 
Tolhurst, Jeannette O’Hara, Bernadette Costantine, Trish Leckie, Anonymous, Pat Percival, 
Pat Smith, Anne Williams, Five Dock Branch, Christine Frugtniet, Fairfield Branch.

Total raised for the Order of Malta van is$4155.00

BRANCH NEWS AND DIARY 
DATES

We love hearing about the happenings of our Branches. 
If your branch has an upcoming event or any exciting news to 

share, please let us know! 
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Become a Member of Catholic Women's Become a Member of Catholic Women's 
League League 

  Archdiocese of Sydney Today!Archdiocese of Sydney Today!  
  
  

MEMBERSHIP FORM MEMBERSHIP FORM 
Cost: $40 for Diocesan MembersCost: $40 for Diocesan Members

		 	 NAME: _________________________________________________ 	 NAME: _________________________________________________ 
	 ADDRESS: ______________________________________________ 	 ADDRESS: ______________________________________________ 
	 ________________________________________________________ 	 ________________________________________________________ 

		  ________________________________________________________ 		  ________________________________________________________ 
		  HOME PHONE: _________________________________________ 		  HOME PHONE: _________________________________________ 
		  MOBILE: _______________________________________________		  MOBILE: _______________________________________________
		  EMAIL: _________________________________________________ 
	  

 
I am willing to receive information by email:  YES/NO 

 
 

Please return with remittance of $40 with a completed form to: 
 

Catholic Women’s League Archdiocese of Sydney 
Lvl 8, 133 Liverpool St, Sydney 2000 

Direct Debit BSB 062784 A/c 100012612. Ref. your surname.
Following payment please email completed form to:

cwlsydney@sydneycatholic.org
 

Ph: 9307 8383 
Email: cwlsydney@sydneycatholic.org 

 
Enquiries (Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday) 

 
Thank you!

If you have news from your branch, upcoming events, or interesting articles 
you’d like to share, please let us know - cwlsydney@sydneycatholic.org


